REGULAR MEETING
JUNE 10, 1997

The June Regular Meeting of the Birch Run Township Board was called to
order at 7:00pm by Supervisor Harold Johmnson. Also present for the board
were Sheila DiBerardino, Clerk; Nancy Henige, Treasurer; Cheryl Hadsall,
John Jankowski, Edward Magnus, and David Stewart, Trustees. Seventeen (17)
people were in the audience.

Motion by Hadsall, supported by Jankowski to approve the minutes of the
May 13, 1997 Regular Meeting. Motion carried 7-0.

Motion by Magnus, supported by Stewart to pay current invoices totaling
$72,757.66. Motion carried 7-0.

Motion by DiBerardino, supported by Stewart to approve Telecommunications
Permit Agreement with PhoneMichigan and authorize the supervisor and clerk
to sign the same. Motion carried 7-0.

Motion by Hadsall, supported by DiBerardino to approve Midland Fence bid
for $2582 to fence in the basketball court at the park. Motion carried 6-1.
Yes: Johnson, DiBerardino, Henige, Hadsall, Jankowski, Stewart

No: Magnus

Supervisor Johnson reported on cost overruns on the force main for sewer,
correspondence from Henry Johnson Realty for sewer extensions, legal costs
on Essenmacher case to date of $7241, preliminary review of building
inspection program as to number of inspections on commercials, employee
versus contractor status for inspectors.

Motion by Hadsall, supported by Jankowski to adjourn at 7:48pm. Motion

carried 7-0.

Sheila DiBerardino, Clerk
Birch Run Township



